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Notes from Grampound Village Steering Committee at

Margie Lundie’s House

Meeting held: Wednesday 23rd July 2014

1. Present: Margie Lundie (ML), Helen Bunt (HB),), Annette Egerton (AE), Fiona Jones (FJ), Richard Pryor (RP), and Alison Ryves (AR).  Also present Richard Kitson (RK).
2.
Apologies: Peter Wootton (PW), Catherine Evans (CE), Rachel Davies (RD) Philip Freer (PF) and Mark Jones (MJ).
3.
Approval of notes from previous meeting: The notes were approved to be a true and accurate record.

4.
Grampound Community Fund: awarded Grampound Village Store £7500 at its meeting on Tuesday.  The committee thanked ML and HB for an excellent presentation to the fund committee. This, with money due from the Prince’s Countryside Fund and money already in the bank account, gives a total of around £50000 now available to use.


ML asked members to meet at the store site on Friday for a photograph to be taken for the West Briton who are publishing our award from the Prince’s Fund.

5.
Service and installation update: HB said that the work was getting on well and the ducting was two thirds of the way finished.  Foundations to be installed shortly for the portacabins and RP and RK to oversee work if necessary whilst HB on holiday. Western Power are due to install power on 1st September but before that HB asked that a provider be found.


Action: AE to ask the manager of St Tudy Community Shop what price per unit of electricity they pay and what company they use.  ML and PW to look at this and to make a decision of which provider to use.
6.
Building regulations required to join two portacabins: RK submitted a paper explaining what would be required should we decide to join the store and the coffee shop.  Currently a small gap between the two buildings means building regs are not required.  RK explained the cost of an application is likely to be well in excess of £1000 but the real cost would be the additional work needed to comply. RK outlined the main consequences of compliance with building regs which he estimated would likely be in the region of £11000.  The committee thanked RK for all his work and decided not to join the portacabins as it is too costly.
7. 
Fitting out: ML said freestanding shelf units at Humfrey’s would be ideal for our store and HB said her husband had been in discussion with a director of Kingsley Village who had second hand shelving for sale.  AE to follow up in HB’s absence.


Decisions needed to be taken regarding fridges and freezers and HB said a design of the interior of the store was now urgent as delay was likely to hold up the work she is doing. A sub-group was formed of ML, RP, RK and AE to get on with this work. 

8. Visit to St Tudy Community Shop: AR and AE gave a written report on their very useful meeting with the manager of St Tudy Community Shop. Information included suppliers, opening hours, newspapers, uniform, volunteers and will be invaluable in looking at what we stock.
9.
Finance: ML said that MJ was keen to remain on the committee but felt he did not have the time to continue as Treasurer.  PW prepared to look after financial control and we have a bookkeeper lined up.

10.
New Steering Group Members: RK was invited to join group and other possible members were considered.  ML to enquire further.

11. Volunteers: AR and RP have produced a letter to go to current volunteer list but needs printing with store logo. Leaflet to be delivered around the village seeking further volunteers. Heritage Centre booked and wine, glasses and nibbles to be provided.
12. BBQ at Sue and Jeff Ashworth: Sue would like the BBQ to take place on Sunday 31st August and for the committee to provide licence, wine and puddings.  It was decided to meet Sue to talk through selling tickets etc.

13. Decking: It was decided to see if Linden Homes would be prepared to design and install the decking if we provided the materials. RP to enquire.

14. School Questionnaire: AE reported that only a small number of questionnaires returned but the information was useful.

14. Coffee Shop: AR is continuing to look at coffee machines and is advised that bean to cup will be smaller and easier for volunteers to use.  AR, RP, ML and AE to visit premises at Summercourt to try the coffee from such a machine.  AE spoken to MD of St Austell Brewery who believes they have some tables and chairs that might be suitable.

16. 
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 6th August at Margie’s House. 

Notes taken by Annette Egerton
